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TALATON PARISH COUNCIL 
 

Please find below the list of names and telephone numbers of your current Parish 
Councillors for Talaton. Should you have matters to raise please feel free to con-
tact one of them. You are also reminded that the first part of any Parish Council 
Meeting is an open forum for all residents to air their views. 
 

Denise Main (Parish Clerk)    01884 277356 / 07714442289 
Patricia Lenehan (Chairman)   01404 822890 
Gerry Hawkins (Vice Chairman)   01404 822267 
Karen Walker      07985 144442 
Andrew Peters     07855 452695 
Mike Gray      07944 893313 
Richard Bos      01404 822556 
 
 

Philip Skinner (East Devon District Councillor) 01404 822855/07971 289677 
Email: pskinner@eastdevon.gov.uk 
 

Devon County Councillor - for Whimple & Blackdown 
Iain Chubb       01297 35468/07932 459595  
Email: iain.chubb@devon.gov.uk 
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Information 

Neighbourhood Watch Co-ordinators 
 

• Andrea Down Farm co-ordinator    Tel 01404 823042 
 

• Jan/Andy May West end & Central   Tel 01404 822526 
   Talaton Inn to Lower Westcott Farm  
   (TalatonNHW@gmail.com)   

 

• Steve Spratt Woodmans     Tel 01404 822461 
    Woodmans Orchard and Orchard Hill  
 
 

• Chris Harwood The Moor     Tel 07709 080439 
    Talaton House to Laurel Cottage  
 

• Becky & Phil Everett Newtown;     Tel 01404 823292 
     Moorhayes Court to Railway Cottages 
 

• Sarah/Laurence Wood  Lashbrook Rd  Tel 07756 957452 
      Rydon Farm to Ivy Cottages   
 

• Philip Higginson Talewater    Tel 01404 850758 
     Talewater Hill Farm to River Tale  
 

• Bob Abraham  Escot     Tel 01404 823347 
     Beacon Cottages to Fairmile 
 

• Douglas May  Larkbeare    Tel 01404 823051 
     Beacon Cross to Larkbeare Grange 

mailto:pskinner@eastdevon.gov.uk
mailto:TalatonNHW@gmail.com


Blazing July  is here it seems, but it took a while to get here.  Even on EURO 
day for the match we were so cold we lighted our wood burner, but now it’s 
a trial to keep cool, and now we have a Met Office heat warning coming! 
 

Sad to report Lorraine Crozier recently passed away, and our thoughts go out 
to Malcolm and the family.  Lorraine was heavily involved with the Panto-
mimes in the late 1990’s to the early naughties when she guided our singing 
and music with much patience and affection. 
 

The Covid situation continues with the relaxing of restrictions in England.  Like 
many I look forward to the ending of all things COVID, but lets all be careful, 
and keep the masks and distances, till this thing is finally over and all are vac-
cinated….. 
 

The Parish Hall AGM will be held in the Hall on October 20th at 7.00 for 7.30.  
Come and have a glass of wine and a little mousetrap before the meeting.  
The Committee is a little depleted presently and new blood and new ideas 
are always welcome. 
 

We have a team to redecorate the outside of the Hall starting on the first 
week in August, and it should all look lovely and fresh when complete.  Inter-
nal redecoration wil follow probably later in the year when the weather is not 
an issue. 
 

We are hopeful of holding a reopening of the Hall event with a COVID friend-
ly Big Breakfast in early November, and planning for our “How d ye do” in 
December, subject to any further Lock Downs being imposed. 
Watch these spaces for more.  Next issue wil be in your post boxes at the end 
of September. No issue in August! 
 

ROBOTs first get lunch together since lock down last year, is next week 
 

Editor - Simon Spencer 

Next Deadline is 10
th

 Sept 
November issue is 10

th
 Oct 2021 
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Editorial 
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St James the Great 

St James the Great 
Services  
 
August Services 
 

1st August  Morning Worship   10.30am 
 
15th August  Holy Communion   10.30 am 
 
22nd August  Morning Prayer (BCP)     9.30am 
 
29th August  Holy Communion   10.00am 
 
 
While it is such good news that we are again able 
to join in worship here it is still very understanda-
ble that some members of the congregation feel it 
is too risky, the extra good news is that Rev. Marc 
is continuing his services on Youtube - From the 
Curate’s Study, plus Wondering Wednesday, and 
for children, Kid’s Club. 
 
 
September Services 
 

5th September Morning Worship   10.30am 
 
19th September Holy Communion   10.30 am 
 
26th September Morning Prayer (BCP)  9.30am 
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Talaton Toddlers 

Get Together 
10.30am -12noon 

First and Third Fridays of the Month 
 

The aim of the Get Together is to offer Parents with Babies and Toddlers  
a chance to meet in friendship, no hidden agenda. 

The Get Together meets down in the Church of St James the Great, Talaton EX5 2RL  

when weather permits outside on the Church Green. 

Please bring your own drink but Cake is provided.   There is no charge. 

FRIDAYS 6TH and 20TH AUGUST  
3RD and 17TH SEPTEMBER 2021 

 

Invitations are given out each month to those families known to the Church; details are 

displayed in The Community Shop and in issues of The Link and Talaton Calendar. 
 

The contact for Talaton Toddlers is Peppi Shaw 01404 822482.  Email:  peppi-
ashaw@gmail.com 

http://slcbookboy.files.wordpress.com/2013/12/penguins.gif


______________________Page 6 

Talaton Parish Council Report 

The following are major items from the minutes but a full 
copy of the minutes may be viewed on both Parish Notice-
boards and on the Parish Web site 
www.talatonparishcouncil.co.uk 
 

Correspondence:    
Cllr Hawkins read out a letter from Cllr Lenehan welcoming Cllr Wood to 
her first meeting. 
 
Items of correspondence  
1. Letter from Mr Hodge re Talewater Mill Planning application- as the ap-
plication had gone to planning committee the applicant contacted the PC to 
see if it would be able to issue a statement at the planning committee meeting 
on 14th June to back up the support shown on the original planning page. Cllr 
Lenehan attended the Zoom meeting to support the application. A change in 
planning rules which would have allowed the development were due to 
change in a month’s time, in light of this the application was granted. 
2. Paytherden Solar Farm update- letter circulated. Public exhibition delayed 
due to the Covid restrictions not being lifted. 
3.Housing Needs Survey- letter circulated. A housing needs survey is due to 
be distributed to households, it was made clear to the Councillors that this 
was in fact from a private company and not Devon Communities Together as 
per the letterhead and letter 
 
Items of late Correspondence: 
1. The Wildings – invitations received for the opening celebrations of the 

new school on Saturday 10th July. 
2. Letter from Phil Morgan NHO- Councillors were very sorry to hear 

that Phil Morgan has been promoted and will be replaced as the Neigh-
bourhood Highways Officer. A letter to be sent thanking him for all the 
assistance he has given over the period that he had looked after Tala-
ton. He will be greatly missed as he had shown a very hands-on ap-
proach and had worked closely with Cllrs Hawkins and Peters in re-
solving many issues that arose in the village. 

 
To consider Planning Application: 21/1595/AGR – Lower Westcott 
Farm- – extension of existing silage pit by 45 metres. As this is a prior noti-
fication the PC will not make a comment until the application goes to Plan-
ning. 
 

http://www.talatonparishcouncil.co.uk/
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To discuss Queen’s Green Canopy and Jubilee Celebrations- it was sug-
gested that a beacon could be lit at Beacon Cross and a tree planted on the site. 
Cllr Hawkins proposed that the item be put on the next agenda when Cllr Le-
nehan will be in attendance. 
  
Update on the new website – the new website is now live with a greatly im-
proved layout There are still a few more small updates which Cllr Gray is 
working on; however, the majority of the work has been carried out by Cllr Le-
nehan and thanks to her hard work the site went live on the 1st July 
  
Parish Maintenance: Items requiring attention and update on items reported – 
The following matters to be reported to Highways 
Rydon Cottages – 1 pothole near the top of the hill  
Pothole- halfway between Beacon Cottages and Talaton Farm on right hand 
side. 
Larkbeare – erosion on new road surface between Larkbeare Cottages and 
Larkbeare Grange caused by running water- check to see what is being done 
about this. 
Sign at Beacon Cross- sign for road brow of hill is still down, report again 
The sign below Talaton Farm Cottage has been hit and is turned round- Cllr 
Peters will have a look to see if he can fix it.  The hedge between Beech House 
and Orchard Close to be added to the strimming list.  
  
Items for information only or discussion on the next agenda 
(Defibrillator- The shop defibrillator had been taken but not used, both checks 
completed; Drop -In date – restrictions permitting the next drop in will be Sat-
urday 25th September 10.30am till noon; Wildlife Friendly Village – no sugges-
tions or comments received; Allotments- the 3 gates for the allotments have not 
yet been made, it was proposed that 3 gates be bought from Blamphayne at an 
approx. cost of £35each. The Clerk will make enquiries and also for the fitting 
of the gates. Proposed by Cllr Gray, seconded by Cllr Walker; Riverwood Farm 
– the enforcement officer confirmed that the condition in the planning permis-
sion that was granted does apply for the removal of the temporary dwelling; 
Escot Go Kart track - the enforcement officer has confirmed that a licence is 
required for the track, clay pigeon shoot and the other activities. Environmental 
Health are due to visit regarding the noise levels coming from the site, planning 
application has still not been received by EDDC. The matter is in hand with the 
Enforcement section.   
 
Date of next meeting- Wednesday 1st September 2021 at 7.30pm   
Date of next Drop In- Saturday 25th September 10.30 am till midday 
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ROBOT Group July Report 2021 
 

Well, it would seem that whilst arthritis, flat feet and general fatigue may stop a RO-
BOT, the very persistent Covid cannot. Yes, exercising every due caution the ROBOT 
group is back in business and hopes to resume its monthly meal and meeting on the last 
Thursday of the month in the Talaton Inn. Hopefully, meetings will continue to be high-
ly informative but totally informal as would be expected from our esteemed trio of chief 
officers.  
 

Not all dining and wining because a healthy programme of walks is planned with the 
first being on August 12th around Topsham and the Exe Estuary and followed by a fur-
ther walk in September around Colaton Raleigh. If the thought of a walk fills you with 
dread, then fear not because they are no longer than four miles, easy going and broken 
up by a lunch in a suitable hostelry. Many members opt for a picnic and chat.  
 

Further visits are planned to Sandford Orchards to join in the Cider making whilst a re-
turn trip to Exeter Racecourse is planned for November. 
 

A wonderful year will be seen out with the annual meal for members, partners, and 
guests in December at the Thirsty Farmer. 
 

So, something for everyone. Interested? If so and if you are retired or maybe not quite 
retired, then contact one of the Officers detailed above.  



Car, Light Commercial, Servicing, 
Pre-MOT’s, Bodywork. 

2 Silverleigh 
Talaton 
Exeter 
EX5 2RB 
01404 822784 

Talewater Works 
Talaton 
Exeter 

EX5 2RT 
01404 851043 
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Advertisements 



R & R Services (Devon) Ltd 

Landscape Design & Construction. 
 

Established for 17 Years 
We are an experienced local firm offering an efficient, reliable 

and personal service at competitive rates. 
 

 Hard & Soft Landscaping  Water features   Concreting   Strimming 
 Driveways    Walls     Low Maintenance  Designs 
 Decking    Fencing   Grass cutting    Planting 
 Paving     Pergolas   Excavation   Ponds 
 Patios      Paths    Garden Maintenance 

 

Commercial and domestic - We arc fully insured 
 

Contact - Richard Edwards for 
Free Estimates & Advice 

 

Tel: 01884 266841 
Fax:  01884 266842 

Email: info@randrdevon.co.uk 
Four Oaks, Miry Lane, Kentisbere,  

Nr Cullompton EX15 2HA 

www.randrdevon.co.uk 
R & R Services (Devon) Ltd  
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Tel: 01404 823550  Mobile: 07880 797613  www.sidvalleytreesurgery.co.uk 

2020-2021 ADVERT CHARGES 
Do you want to advertise in the 
Calendar? 
  
If so please contact the Editor 
  
Annual rates are; 
Quarter page    £48 
Half page     £82 
Whole page   £110 
  
Good value considering there are 
280 Monthly copies delivered free 
of charge through every letter box 
in the Parish. 
  
By advertising you are helping The 
Calendar to maintain its quality 
And Its service to the Community 
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Talaton Inn 

 

Nice to be open again and to see our regulars new and old. 

 

Please note most of the covid restrictions will stay in place for now at 

the pub. 

 

Our opening times are on the board outside the pub. 

 

Still doing a £6.00 Lunch Special 

3 mains, 2 puds or coffee. Changes weekly Weds - Sat. 

 

Sunday Roast £5.75/8.50 advisable to book. 

Take out Roast £6.00 Advance booking only. 

 

Pop in for a drink, snack, sit down meal or take out be nice to see you 

again. 

 

Cheers 

Jan & Maria 

We hope to be back in business from 8th September  
in St James the Great Church, Talaton 

Wednesdays, 7:30pm - 9:15pm. 
For more details contact Emma Palmer  

01404 823083 or see our website: 
talevalleychoir.org.uk 
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PARISH COUNCIL 

DROP IN SURGERY 
 

Saturday 

25th September 2021 

10:30am Till 12 noon 
 

Come Along and meet your Councillors 

and have a chat on a one to one basis 
On any subject you wish 

 

At the Parish Hall 
 

Tea and coffee will be served 
 

It may be useful to give warning of any 

detailed question to the Clerk 
 

01884 277356 or clerk.talatonpc@btinternet.com 
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Find out more about The Talaton Produce Association type the link below: 
http://www.talatonparishcouncil.co.uk/Core/Talaton-TC/Pages/Produce_1.aspx 

http://www.talatonparishcouncil.co.uk/Core/Talaton-TC/Pages/Produce_1.aspx
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Community Market in Ottery St Mary . 

SATURDAY 25TH SEPTEMBER 

9.30AM - 12.30PM 

At The Institute Yonder Street. 

A range of locally sourced produce & craft stalls & refreshments 

served by the WI.  We look forward to seeing you. 

For more information & book a stall contact Penny on 01404 814632. 

TALATON 
PARISH HALL 

 

ANNUAL GENERAL 
MEETING 

 

WILL TAKE PLACE AT 
7.00 for 7.30pm 

 

ON 
WEDNESDAY 20TH OCTOBER 

 

IN THE PARISH HALL 
 

All village residents are welcome 
  

Wine and light refreshments will be served 



TALATON PARISH HALL 
100 CLUB 

 

The draw for July was made on the 9th by Lady Anne 
 

The winners were: 
 

 1st  No 42. Vince Peterson.  £20 
 2nd  No 49. Alison Loaring.  £10 

 3rd  No 52. Gene Freemantle. £  5 
 

There is currently ONE number available at present should anyone be 

interested in joining.  Should anyone be interested in joining please phone 

Steve Spratt on 01404 822461 or e-mail stevespratt@btinternet.com 
Annual Subscription is still £12. 
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Rainfall at the Cobblers & Parish Hall 100 Club 

Rainfall at the Cobblers in Talaton during June 2021. 
 

June 2021 The first part of the month was dry and warm, in the first 15 days I 
measured only 1mm of rain! The second half of the month we however saw 
some heavy showers and I recorded 50mm or 2 inches between the 16th and 30th.  
The were 21 days when no rain fell. 
 

For the whole month I measured 58mm or 2.30 inches which was just under half 
we had for the whole of May! 
 

The Met Office tells us that the mean temperature for the UK was 1.2C above the 
long-term average.  Most areas in the SW and Wales had a dry month with less 
than a third of the normal rain, while in the SE of England many places had 
more than double the average. 
 

Here are some of the UK's extremes for June.  A high of 29.7C was recorded in 
Bushey Park in London on the 14th in Altnaharra, in Sunderland, Scotland they 
had -2.4 C on the 2nd. 
 

In the 24 hours of the 28th just under 3 inches of rain fell on Princetown on Dart-
moor. 
 

Our yearly total now stands at 17.99 inches. 
 

ANNE BOLES 

mailto:stevespratt@btinternet.com
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 FUNDRAISING FOR CARE BAGS FOR 
LOCAL CANCER PATIENTS. 

 

Many thanks to everyone who contributed to the fundraising on the 10th 
July. Talaton Produce Association kindly agreed to us joining them. We 
are really pleased to have raised £77.50.  It was also a lovely opportunity 
for the community to have a catch up. 
 

FUNDRAISER EVENT FOR FORCE 
AT CADHAY GARDENS. 

THURSDAY 2ND SEPTEMBER 2-5PM. 
 

Wander around the beautiful gardens at Cadhay & then enjoy a Cream 
Tea. (Gluten free, vegan & savoury options available). There will also be 

a family garden trail, plant stall, tombola, raffle & book stall.  
 

FREE ENTRY. 
 

Come along for a relaxing afternoon with your family & friends & support 
a fantastic local cancer charity.  We look forward to seeing you there! 

 
Phone Lyndsey on 01404 850831 for more information. 

 

* * * * * * * * * * * * 
 

BOOK CLUB 
FRIDAY 3RD SEPTEMBER 11AM 

TALATON PARISH HALL 
 

Would you be interested in joining a book club?  An informal get together on the 1st 
Friday of the month. £3 per session to cover hall hire & refreshments with any surplus 

money to be donated to charity. 
 

Come along to the first session & as a group we'll choose our 1st book to read over the 
course of the following month. 

 
Everyone welcome. Male or female. Young or older. 

 
A great opportunity to discover a new author, meet new friends & an excuse to eat 

cake!!  
 

Phone Lyndsey on 01404 850831 for more information. 
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Tel:       01404 812233 

Email:      fairmilecattery@aol.com  

Website:  www.fairmilecattery.co.uk 

* UNDER NEW OWNERSHIP * 

• Visit & appreciate both the 
superior facilities and the 
quality service we provide 
& see why our customers 
keep returning to us! 

• Awarded 5-Star***** by 
the local licensing authority 

• Don’t forget to keep your 
cat’s vaccinations up to 
date - check now! 

mailto:fairmilecattery@aol.com
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The Granary 
 

Sleek single storey 
self-catering property 

 

Wheelchair and dog friendly 

Two en-suite bedrooms 
Private garden with pond 

 

Gold award from Visit Devon 

VisitBritain gold award 
Gold member of Green Tourism 

National Accessible Scheme 

member 
 

Charlie and Julia Hutchings 
Larkbeare, Talaton EX5 2RY 

01404 822 069 
granary@larkbeare.net 

www.larkbeare.net 

http://www.larkbeare.net
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Larkbeare Grange 
 

Luxurious bed & breakfast 
 

Our ethos – to do the simple 

things well and always to 

exceed expectations 
 

VisitBritain gold award 

Taste of the West best B & B 

Rural Business Awards 

Gold member of Green Tourism 
 

Charlie, Julia and Joanna Hutchings 

Larkbeare, Talaton EX5 2RY 

01404 822 069 
stay@larkbeare.net 

www.larkbeare.net 

mailto:stay@larkbeare.net
http://www.larkbeare.net


Call Richard  

  Tel:  01884 266841 

  Fax:  01884 266842 

Email: info@randrdevon.co.uk 

www.randrdevon.co.uk 

Kentisbeare, Nr Cullompton. 

R & R 
Trees Services 

FELLING / RESHAPING / REDUCTIONS 

PRUNING DANGEROUS AND HUNG UP WORK 

PLANTING AND ADVICE / EMERGENCY WORK 

DOMESTIC AND COMMERCIAL 

SUPPLIES OF SEASON LOGS AND WOOD CHIPS 
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Providing Personal Care services in your home 

 

Other services offered include 

Cleaning, Washing, Ironing 

Shopping, Driving to appointments 

Chaperone 

 

NVQ qualification in lead adult care 

Insured all DBS checked 

Shelley 

Spry 

 
Unit 6 Lees Meadows, 

Talaton, EX5 2SG 

Email: info@talevalleycare.co.uk 

Mobile: 07873 240459 

Tale Valley Care 

Email: arnie@talatoncalendar.com (Text copy) - Tel : 01404 47566 

Email simons@talatoncalendar.com (Editorial & Advertising) - Tel : 01404 822778 

Talaton Calendar Contact us 

Recycling Centre 

The Bowd, Sidmouth 

Summer 

(Apr  -  Sept) 

Winter 

(Oct  -  Mar) 

Monday  -  Friday 9:00  -  5:00 9:00  -  4:30 

Saturday & Sunday 10:00  -  6:00 10:00  -  4:30 

Open all year round (Except Christmas Day, Boxing Day & New Year’s Day) 
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Talaton Parish Council 
Meeting Dates for 2021 

 
Wednesday 1st September at the Parish Hall 

Meetings will be at 7.30pm in Parish Hall 

mailto:info@talevalleycare.co.uk


Useful Phone Numbers 
 

Otter St Mary District Help Scheme   01404 813041 

The Coleridge Medical Centre    01404 814447 

Ottery St. Mary Hospital     01404 816000 

Hall Booking Secretary (Phil Deacon)  01404 822300 

Police (to report a crime – non urgent)  101 

Talaton Inn       01404 822214 

Talaton Community Shop & Post Office  01404 822084 

Parish Priest (Marc Kerslake)    01404 822525 

Talaton Calendar Editor (Simon Spencer)  01404 822778 

Talaton Calendar Production (Arnie James)  01404   47566 

Clerk to the Parish Council (Denise Main)  01884 277356 or 

         07714 442289 
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Local Information 

Talaton Community Shop  
& Post Office Opening Times 

 
Shop Post Office 

 

 OPEN         CLOSE     OPEN  CLOSE  

Mon 9.00  -  1.00         

Tues 9.00   -   1.00            

Wed 9.00  -  4.00     2.00  4.00   

Thurs 9.00   -   1.00            

Fri 9.00  -  1.00          

Sat 9.00   -   1.00            

Sun 10.00      12.00             
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News from Talaton Community Shop 
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Talaton 
Community Shop 


